
                                          STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN 

               MEETING MINUTES MAY 6, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron 

Profaizer.  

Terry Clark will be here next Monday evening at 7:00  for Community Power Meeting. A representative 

from the community.  

Copy of trust requested for Plaskiewicz to complete paperwork.  

The selectmen signed Profaizer exemption . Copies of trusts on file.. 

Zane White was given an Intent to Excavate application. Permit to operate comes from Planning Board. 

Steve Goldsmith signed off on Woody Streeter building on Webster Road as completed.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment.  

John Davis spoke with the selectmen regarding Dave Brooks driveway culvert. Discussed who would be 

maintaining the culvert. Went over septic parameters of 100 Ft from Town and state parameters of 75ft. 

The Conservation Committee signed the driveway permit. 

Mark Gross spoke with the selectmen about submission of application for current use changes for two 

lots. A completed matrix for returning the two lots to Current use with separate applications for each lot  

is needed. Jay Croteau suggested a lot line adjustment for the property  

The Town of Surry received $5,684.79 for the Highway Block payment.  

Letter to Gary Kinyon signed regarding deeded road and retention ponds. Signed and sent.  

John Berglund spoke with the selectmen about ZBA  did not complete the Jeremy Ward property 

variance.  

Jay Croteau discussed not having a solar ordinance.  

Steve Goldsmith  motioned to accept the L & G quote for propane furnace for the town hall. Jay Croteau 

seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to accept the quote.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen 

agreed to accept the minutes as presented.  

Ron Profaizer attended the Master Plan meeting commenting on the good turnout. Matt Barrett will 

chair the committee with high interest from the towns people. Southwest Regional Planning Commision 

can be hired to help with the planning for a fee.  

Notice of Intent to Cut for Fred Lower 77 Hallwood Drive  Number 24-437-01-T (2024). 



Ron Profaizer briefed the selectmen about the zone meeting he attended May 1, 2024.  Topics of 

included Know the Territory, Volunteer manual and Suggested Warrant Articles links will be provided.  

John Davis discussed the driveway application for Hoyt/ Marcotte. Application does not show driveway 

direction and does not address wetland on left of drive. No septic plan was included and no culvert 

indicated at the road. Conservation Committee signed.  

Ron Profaizer motioned to appoint Steve Goldsmith as selectmen’s representative to the Budget 

Committee. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to appoint Steve Goldsmith to the 

Budget Committee. 

Disccussed employee review. 

Ron Profaizer requested 30 minutes for Right To Know information for next meeting.  Granted.  

Jay Croteau updated minutes for website.  

Discussed closing the Safety Deposit Box.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M. 

 

 

 

 


